Minutes of MVPP Meeting, April 26, 2005

The following were in attendance:  Don Abbott, Becci Backman, Lou Bernieri, Arthur Brien, Jane Cadarette, Peter Cameron, Bobbie Goldman, Sue Imhoff, Joan Kulash, Brenda McCarthy, Brian Quirk, Kathie Robinson, Niki Rosen, Masood Sheikh, Mary Kate Small, and Boryana Tacconi.  

Bobbie extended a warm welcome to our guests:  Lynne Laval-Yeh, Emily Laval-Yeh, and Nasim Rizvi from Londonderry, NH, who had recently learned about us from one of our vigilers in Shawsheen Square.

Treasurer’s Report:  Peter reported that our current balance stands at $5,673.75.

Memberships and Sales:  Becci reported that paid memberships hold at about 95.  Sale of Palestinian olive oil moves briskly.  We are marketing a total of 9 cases, 5 by Masood alone!  With about 50-60 flags left, we anticipate soon making a new order of Peace Flags.  The cost of them rises by $ .50 each, and while we considered whether to raise our prices, we are inclined to keep at the $10 level.

Annual Meeting:  The date is set for Friday, June 17 at 6:30 PM at North Parish Church in North Andover.  After discussion of various speakers, we decided to ask members of Military Families Speak Out, beginning with Nancy Lessin and Charley Richardson.  Strong support was voiced also for Niki’s suggestion of Jim Merkel, author of Radical Simplicity, Small Footprints on a Finite Earth as well as possibilities from Z Magazine’s speakers bureau.  Lou and Niki volunteered to assist planning committee members, Brenda and Boryana, in finalizing plans.  We discussed plans to publicize the meeting and to invite guests, including members of regional peace and justice groups.

Nomination Committee:  In preparation for annual votes on nominations of officers and board members, Bobbie appointed a committee consisting of Arthur, Barbara, and Jane, to present the names of candidates at the Annual Meeting. 

Review of Upcoming Events:  We briefly reviewed the UJP Brunch on April 30, the May 1 March and Rally in New York on the eve of the month-long UN deliberations about the Nuclear Nonproliferation Treaty, which at least six members plan to attend, and the Peace Rally in Gar Park in Haverhill on May 1, organized by Dan Wilson.  We discussed possible dates for meetings in Lawrence regarding supporting the Latino community in counter-recruitment efforts in schools.  There was much support for the evening of either May 5 or May 12.  (Subsequently, Bobbie confirmed that the meeting will be at 7:30 PM on May 5 at the Nobel Book Store, 466 Haverhill Street, Lawrence.)  We also noted the May 22 meeting of the UJP Military Recruitment Working Group, from 3 PM to 5 PM at AFSC, Cambridge. 

Planning for 60th Anniversaries of Hiroshima and Nagasaki:  We devoted much discussion to fitting ways to recognize these historic moments in August 2005:  including long marches through Merrimack Valley (or between sites such as Raytheon and BAE) culminating in gatherings for speeches and vigils and/or special vigils featuring candle boats.  We recognize this time as an opportunity to join with other community and regional groups.   Brian, Don, and Mary Kate volunteered to work with committee members, Boryana and Brenda, to investigate options and to report to the next monthly meeting.

Miscellaneous Reports:

1. DVDs of Iraq Veterans against the War.  Bobbie reported that Noble Larson has taped introductory comments by Nancy Lessing and Charley Richardson.  He continues to work on editing.  A group of us, consisting of Bobbie, Peter, Arthur, Sue, Becci, Don, and Masood would be willing to meet to review his work when it is ready.

2. Mother’s Day.  We reminded each other of Julia Ward Howe’s original Mother’s Day Proclamation in 1870, which was a call for women to rise up and oppose war in all its forms and to work for peace and disarmament.  This year Code PINK Women for Peace is calling for various actions nationwide, including vigils and protests. 

3. We voted to co-sponsor the Coffee House, on the evening of Saturday, May 7, at the U. U. Congregation, 6 Locke Street, Andover, featuring Laura Imhoff and Zac Galen.

4. We voiced our prayerful concerns for two members living with cancer right now:  Barbara Jordan and Sister Willie.

5. Jane shared wonderful news about Diyar, the 5-year-old Iraqi Kurd being assisted by Peace Vision Project.  He is now in Jerusalem receiving treatment, and thanks to donations, some anonymous, his treatment has been largely paid for.  Deep gratitude to Jane and Peace Vision Project.  Our thoughts are with Diyar and his family during this critical period.

The next monthly meeting will be held on Tuesday, May 24, 2005, at 7:30 PM at North Parish Church, North Andover.

Respectfully submitted,

Don Abbott, Clerk 

